

Liverpool College PRIMARY NEWSLETTER





Friday 20th June 2025

Lakeside

Year 6 enjoyed an action-packed week last week at our annual Lakeside residential.

On the banks of Windermere, the children experienced a range of activities in a range of weather conditions.

Despite the torrential rain on the first day, the children continued to raft build and orienteer. Fortunately the rest of the trip saw them enjoying much better weather as the sun shone for the remainder of the week

The children threw themselves into the remaining activities that included Piko sailing, climbing, abseiling, obstacle courses, zipwires and various bush crafts.

It was great to see so any of the children testing their resilience and overcoming some fears to attempt some of the activities that they may have been nervous about. I really enjoyed hearing children from the various groups excitedly telling me about their day and the various things they had been doing and how they felt about it.

There were some very tired people by the end of the week but I was delighted how they all still managed to pack and get everything ready to come home. Well done to them all on a fun, very busy week. There will be a highlights video available for them to watch soon.

A huge thank you also to the staff who volunteered to make the trip a possibility.



Year 1 Trip to Knowsley Safari Park

Year 1 had an amazing day at Knowsley Safari Park! We enjoyed a guided tour from an animal expert, and we loved watching the birds of prey and the sea lion show! Luckily, the weather was fantastic and some of us even got a glimpse of a sleeping tiger! The year 1 children were a credit to our school, and a big thank-you to our staff and family volunteers for making the day so memorable!



















<u>Headteacher's</u> Award

Well done to the following pupils who were given Headteacher's Award certificates this week.

Zavier M, Louis H, Leo S, Florence K, Charlie J, Freya R, All of 1Q, Valentina F-A, Luna R, Gia F-R, Margot L, Zain M, Megan W, Faye V-G, Robyn J, Jacob Mc, Felix C, Jasmine M, Jake H, Arthur A, Lucas S, Aliyah G, Harry B-J, Emilia D, Duane T-J, Esme M, Matilda R, Zeyad M, Grace A, Seb B, Lucas J, Sam W, Edith J, Patrick M-W, Osman F, Evie McK, Austin B, Kassy R, Holly V

SUMMERTIME SOIREE - TUESDAY 1ST JULY 2025

Tickets go on sale for this years' annual Music Concert - Summertime Soiree in Mossley Hill Church.

This is the big music concert of the year featuring musicians from Ch 2 to 13 - celebrating all our talent as a College.

This year the Primary Phase is featuring Preplings, The Box of Frogs and Soloists from across the year groups.

Tickets go live from 6pm.
Click on the link below to join us!

https://www.trybooking.com/uk/EYNZ

Attendance for week commencing 16th June 2025

| Reception | 95.3 % |
|-----------|----------|
| Year 1 | 97.6 % 😺 |
| Year 2 | 96.9 % |
| Year 3 | 97.3 % 😺 |
| Year 4 | 96.8 % |
| Year 5 | 94.8 % |
| Year 6 | 96.7 % |



Arts Celebration Evening

'We are delighted to inform you about our upcoming Arts Celebration Evening, an event that will showcase the incredible talents of our students in the fields of music, drama, dance, and visual arts. This special evening is scheduled to take place on Thursday 10th July at 6pm at The Palm House, Sefton Park.

Tickets will be on sale from Friday
13th June via the following link;
https://www.trybooking.com/uk/EYAJ

Warm regards
The Expressive Arts Department



Year 3 Cake Sale

Year three, as part of their LC+ Charity will be holding a cake sale on Thursday 26^{th} June to raise money for Centrepoint this will take place at first play. Children may bring in some money to support this cause (£5 max)



Year 5 Girls Cricket

On a very hot Monday our Year 5 and 6 Girls' cricket team headed to Wavertree CC for their LSSP tournament. They all played superbly in searing heat! We played 3 group games, winning them all very impressively. There was some superb bowling from Roxana T and Harriet G-W at either end of the innings, while Leah D and Isabelle R supplied plenty of runs with the bat. Isobelle F, Claudia B and Nancy M were all superb on debut, while Reagan W and Grace W continued to improve, as did Areej H. Our impressive group performance took us through to the quarter finals, which we narrowly edged and got through to the semis. This was a very difficult game that we sadly lost, albeit very narrowly. Our day wasn't over as we got the chance to play for 3rd place and a medal, which we duly won under pressure. All in all, it was a superb day full of fun, some excellent cricket and some slightly sunburnt arms! But the medals around their necks spoke volumes of how well the girls played.



Mrs Pease will be holding a parents' SEND coffee morning on Friday

27th June from 8.45-9.45am a member of the senco team will also be present.



Important announcement for Y6 parents

The Year 6 Prom will be here before you know it, and we can't wait to give our children a fantastic send-off as they celebrate their time in primary school!

Date: Friday, 27th June

What's Included? A full party package – food, treats, drinks, VIP red carpet, Photo Booth, entertainment, etc and plenty of fun!

Cost: £25 per child (all-inclusive)

Let's make this a special evening for them to cherish! If you haven't secured your child's place yet, please do so as soon as possible. Thank you for your support—we know it's going to be a magical night!

https://www.paypal.com/pool/9bXINurt1 0?sr=ancr



END OF TERM MINI MAKE

TUESDAY 8th July

Year 2, 3.30 - 5

Year 4, 4 - 5.30

WEDNESDAY 9th July Years 3-6, 3.15 - 4.45

The craft session will last for 1½ hours At a cost of £10.00 per child

BOOK VIA EMAIL AT

sewarty2018@outlook.com

Make new friends! Come and have some fun! Let your imagination run wild!

Year 6

The Y6 Mixed Netball Team competed in the South Liverpool Schools competition this morning. What an absolutely brilliant morning they had! Playing 8 matches of 8 minutes each, the team played excellently together and worked the ball around the court smoothly. For each game, they had to rotate positions, so everyone had the opportunity to shoot, attack and defend. During their first game, they scored 14 goals! They played other schools across Liverpool such as Childwall C of E, Dovedale, Barlows and Carleton House. In the whole tournament, not one goal was scored against them, and as a team they scored 50 goals! A clean sheet for Liverpool College, finishing number 1 and receiving a ticket to the City Finals! What a team. It must also be highlighted that although this is a very talented, athletic team, their conduct and sportsmanship was fantastic. True role models for Liverpool College. Well done to Lucy, Gabrielle, Rose, Orla, Cassia, Wolf and Jonah!





Summer Term - key dates

| Date | Event |
|-----------------------------------|-----------------------|
| Fri 27 th June | Sports' Day Reception |
| | 9am, Y1 1pm, Y2 2pm |
| Fri 27 th June | Year 6 prom arranged |
| | by parents |
| Tues 1st July | Springtime Soiree |
| | |
| Weds 2 nd July | Year 7 induction day |
| Thurs 3 rd July (pm) | Primary Speech Day |
| | 1.30pm |
| Mon 7 th July (pm) | Year 2 Leavers |
| | Performance |
| Thursday 10 th July - | Arts Celebration at |
| Evening | the Palm House |
| Friday 11 th July (am) | Year 6 Leavers |
| | service |
| Fri 11 th July | End of term 12.00 |
| | |



Congratulations to Daisy, Matilda and Patrick who took their first communion at St Anthony of Padua on Saturday 14th June

Mrs Pease Head of Primary

